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2016 
 
3,10,17,24 Worship 9:00 & 11:00 am 

3 Communion, Food Pantry Day 

4,11,18,25 Flower Ministry 10:00 am 
5,12,19,26 Intercessory Prayer 9:30 am, Bell 

Choir Rehearsal 5:00 pm 

5 Trustees 7:00 pm 

6,13,20,27 Rug/Sleeping Bag Ladies 9:00 

am, Praise Band Rehearsal 6:00 pm, Family 

Meal 6:00 pm, Bible Study 7:04 pm  

6 Planning Meeting for 150th Celebration 

10:00 am 

7,14,21,28 Chancel Choir 7:00, Praise 

Choir 8:00 pm  

7 The Lunch Bunch (formerly XYZ) 12:00 

10 Reel to Real 12:15 pm 

11,25 Grief Group 4:00 pm 

12 Staff-Pastor-Parish Committee 7:00 pm 

14 Finance Committee 5:00 pm 

17 Youth Soup Fundraiser after each service 

21 Worship Committee 5:30 pm 

24 Childrenõs Sing ôn Ring 11:00 am 

26 Administrative Board 6:30 pm 

 

See inside for Legacy and United Methodist 

Women meeting information. 

Mrs. Riffle talks with the puppets in Sunday School. 

 

Palm Sunday, March 20 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

During worship, Ed McCumber prepares a cross for Holy Week. 
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  Community Events in Our Church 
This Month 

 
1,8,15,22,29 - Cub Den 6:00-7:00 pm 
2 - Emmaus Gathering/Potluck 4:30-9:30 pm 
5,19,26 - Cub Den 5:00-6:00 pm 
6,13,20,27 - Recorder Practice 7:00 pm 
6 - AFFEW Board 7:00 pm 
11 - Spectrum Health Volunteer Breakfast 9:30-11:30 am 
12 - Cub Pack Meeting 5:30 pm 
14 - Emmaus Board 6:00 pm 
27-29 - Pentecostal Church of God Convention 
 
 
 
 
The following five items are from Allan Carlson, Evangelism 
Committee Chairperson. 
 
The Lunch Bunch (formerly XYZ group) will meet 

in Fellowship Hall at 12:30 pm 
Thursday, April 7, beginning 
with a potluck lunch. Following 
lunch Joan Young will present a 
program on the North Country 

Hiking Trail, a project she has helped to establish 
over the past several years. All who are interested are 
invited to attend.  Please bring a dish to pass, your 
table service and a friend or two, and join us for a 
good afternoon together. 
 
The 6:00 Wednesday Night Meals will continue 
through April 27 and then resume in September. 
Marcia Sadler again prepares and serves them at a 
cost of $7 each. Singing and devotions follow. At 
7:04 pm Pastor Dennis leads his in-depth Bible 
study on the Book of Romans for all those interest-
ed. If Ludington Area Schools are closed on a Wednesday 
due to stormy weather, the meal and class that night will be 
cancelled. 
 
Coffee, juice and cookies continue to be served in 
the narthex from 8:30 to 11:00 am each Sunday. 
 
 
 

  
 
 
 

  
 Under the leadership of Jean Burtch, about a 
dozen people from our church prepared and served 
food for the Community Table at Community 
Church from 4:30 to 6:00 pm on Tuesday, March 1. 
Although we served only about 45 people that even-
ing because of poor weather, all those who ate with 
us enjoyed the meal, and they and the servers had a 
good time together. Thanks to those who helped. 
Our next time to serve Community Table will be 
May 17. 
 

We conducted the worship service 
at Tendercare Nursing Home at 
2:15 pm Sunday, March 13. Kirk 
Myers led the service and singing, 
Pastor Dennis gave the message, 
and Becky Sopha played the piano. 

Thanks to those of you who came to help visit and 
sing with the residents. Our next time to lead nurs-
ing home services is Sunday, June 26. We will be at 
Ludington Woods at 3:00 pm and Oakview Medical 
Care Facility at 3:45. 
 
 
 
 

Cabin Fever Cabaret on March 12 was a great success! 
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Dear Friends, 
 

Some time ago I had reminded 
this congregation that it has hit a 
milestone, celebrating 150 years 

of active Methodist presence in the Ludington area. 
I have set a date for the celebration of this achieve-
ment, and pray you will put it on your calendars. 
Sunday, August 7 will be a time of remembrance and 
celebration. We will invite all living pastors and their 
spouses who have served the three congregations 
that joined to form this current congregation. I will 
need your help to identify and contact those clergy, 
so that each is invited in a timely manner and they 
can be recognized for the service they gave in the 
name of Jesus the Christ in this area. 
 
It is my hope that we shall have a meal after worship 

and a program after the meal. Think of it: A full day 

in which we will break bread together, both at wor-

ship and after, and then come together for praise 

and celebration! Old friends and members need to 

be invited and informed. Volunteers will be needed 

to help prepare the celebrations and the food. The 

Ludington community needs to be notified so that 

brothers and sisters in Christ who attend other 

churches (and those who donõt attend anywhere) can 

come and join in our celebration. 

 

Having said all that, I am certainly going to need 

help. I have given much thought about this and have 

asked you for help and ideas, and find that they have 

been slow in coming. I plan to contact a friend who 

loves to barbeque, and hope to convince him to 

smoke some chicken and pork for the feast; with 

corn on the cob, salads, cake and ice cream to round 

out the menu. I am praying the weather will be nice 

so we can move tables outside, and perhaps have 

our concert/program outdoors to accommodate 

everyone who wishes to come. I am also thinking we 

will need things for the young people to do, perhaps 

games or activitiesé It may even be nice to see if 

we can find a òcircuit rideró to come to the event on 

horseback, as the earliest of the Methodist clergy 

used to arrive.  

 
Perhaps there are stories some of you remember of 

the events that have taken place over the years that 

you would be willing to share. I wonder if we could 

put together a memorial booklet in which we might 

share some of those stories? 

 
All of these òbrainstormsó that I have thought out 
will need effort to bring about. We will need volun-
teers, assuming that this congregation is interested in 
taking on such an endeavor. Having asked for people 
in the past to help plan and implement, we thus far 
have four individuals who have indicated they are 
willing to help. Time is fast approaching and so I/we 
need to begin to do some solid planning. I am ask-
ing those who are interested in helping with the 
initial planning to meet at the church on 
Wednesday, April 6, at 10:00 am. This will be a 
time we will attempt to divide the responsibilities so 
no one person needs to carry the load.  
 
I am excited to have the opportunity to re-introduce 
to the community the ministries this congregation is 
involved in; and I hope that we will have posters, 
presentations, and demonstrations of much of what 
this congregation is doing, and has done in the past. 
Over the last century and a half, Jesus Christ has 
been shared by people who call themselves 
òMethodists.ó Many have made great sacrifices that 
we may be able to continue that legacy. Please plan 
to help celebrate this legacy. Come and join in the 
work, and the blessings shared because those Meth-
odists Christians laid such a great foundation for us 
to build upon. By the way, if my òbrainstormsó donõt 
strike a chord with you, then by all means, share your 
own with the committee as we plan to acknowledge 
the grace and love of our risen Lord! 
      
  Blessings to all, 
 

      

   Pastor Dennis  
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March & Aprilõs Sunday School Offering 
will be for socks and underwear for COVE. 

 May 1, 2016 will be Undie Sunday. 

S˞ˠ˔nʐ S˔nʐ & R˔nʐ 
/ÕÒ 3ÃÈÅÄÕÌÅÄ 3ÉÎÇ Ǫ 2ÉÎÇ ÄÁÔÅ ÉÓ ÓÅÔ ÆÏÒ !ÐÒÉÌ ρχ ÁÔ ρρ ÁÍȢ 

Meet Britney Cole (and Family) 

 

Hello! I am thrilled to announce that I accepted the Childrenôs 

Christian Education position that Jennifer Courtland held. I have 

been attending United Methodist Church of Ludington for 4 years 

and became a member shortly after I started attending. I have really 

enjoyed the time I have had with Jennifer as I was a small supporter 

for her during Sunday school, VBS and the Christmas program.  

 My grandfather is Reverend Stanly Finkbeiner. He and my 

grandmother have been an extraordinary inspiration for me in my 

spiritual journey. He was the pastor at Chapel Hill UMC in Kent 

City during my elementary days. This is where I base my excitement 

of Sunday school. Sunday school had such a positive impact on me! 

 During my interview with Staff Parish on March 8, 2016, I was 

asked if I believe in Sunday school. That question lit a fire in my 

soul. Sunday school was so impactful to me; I absolutely want to 

help give that opportunity to the children who may cross my path 

along this ministry journey. I am thankful to have the support of my 

wonderful husband, Chet, and my two sons Asher and Travis to keep 

me on my toes! Thank you so much for this opportunity. I am so 

happy to be here.  

Please feel free to call or email me with any questions, concerns 

or ways you would like to volunteer at any time!  

 

Peace be with you, 

         Britney Cole 

       (231) 425-6467 

Britney.Cole77@gmail.com 
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To Our Friends at United Methodist -  
A big thank you for the fresh flowers in Momõs 
room weekly, for the friendships shared over the 
years, for being the place my mom and Aunt Bonnie 
Olson loved to frequent. For this and more, I am 
grateful.  
          Mary Dobias (Daughter of Dorothy Darke) 
P.S. See our team òDortõs Dirty Dozenó in the Lud-
ington Walk to End Alzheimerõs this September. 
 
 
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 
On behalf of all eight United Methodist Churches 
serving Flint, we wish to express our sincere thanks 
to you for your generous donationé.With your 
help, we have successfully launched eight Resource 
Centers located throughout Flint that provide home 
faucet filtration units, replacement filters, Zero-
Water pitchers, cases of bottles water and education-
al materials to the communities affected.   
Sincerely,  
Rev. Dr. Tara Sutton, Superintendent, Crossroads District, 
Michigan Area of The United Methodist Church and 
Peter  J. Plum, Emergency Water Crisis Coordinator 
 
(Editorõs Note: Including the matching grant, our church has 
sent more than $3300 to the Flint Water Crisis). 
 
 
Thanks to all of you in our church for your prayers 
for me and cards you sent regarding my recent lung 
surgery. How wonderful it is to be a part of such a 
loving church family!   Allan Carlson 
 
 
 
 
 

òBeloved, let us love one another; for 
love is of God, and whoever loves is 
born of God and knows God. Whoever 
does not love does not know God; for 
God is love.ó  1 John 4:7 -8 
 
 

 
Each Monday morning Vi DeMeester, Sandy Sgro 
and Elaine Beach put leftover flowers in bud vases 
and take them to local adult care homes. What a 
wonderful ministry to shut-ins. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Church Family - 
   Lois (Scottõs mom) did not have a church family. 
Thank you so much for letting us share ours. She 
loved the soft yellow prayer shawl. She cried when 
the Christmas carolers sang to her. She read and 
saved the postcards from the Prayer Team. She visit-
ed and shared Communion with Pastor Dennis. The 
whole Quillan family cannot say thank you enough. 
   Scott and I would also like to say thank you for 
the cards, calls, food and mostly your prayers. A spe-
cial Thank You to Pastor Dennis for helping us 
through this and taking the time to come and pray 
for us and be there with us. We truly appreciate the 
support you have given us.   Scott & Penny Quillan 


